Conservation Commission

September 13, 2012
 MEETING MINUTES

Present:  Chair Brad Crosby, Vice Chair John Earley, Karen Boudeau, Wayne Elliott, Brian Mokler, Warren Lake and Katy Wells; Alternate.

Open
At 7:10, Chair Crosby recognized a presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order.

Minutes

Chair Crosby made a motion to approve the minutes of August 9,  2012, 2nd by John Earley all were in favor.
Lots for sale


Chair Crosby reported that there is no update other than Mr. Sabourn will get to the work we hired him for in a couple of weeks.  
Swain Update


Chair Crosby reported that there is a list of 28 adjustments to the easement language, he needs to contact the town attorney, Chris Boldt for completing a title search and easement document.  Warren Lake will forward this easement document information to Chris Boldt and will need to “hire” him to finish the work on this easement document.  The closing date for this is 3/31/13.
Earth Day

No Update

Field and Forest trails update

Chair Crosby reported the trail opening celebration was on 8/11/12, and all went well.  The Willett family invited all for lunch and there was article in the local newspaper with all the information about the trail, donation and the Willett family.  Katy will “scrapbook” this and place it in the lobby for everyone to see and enjoy. Brain questioned the use of commercial signs on the town property and that the “tree farm” signs should be moved to the bottom of the trail.  Brian also suggests placing town forest signs in two locations and the business signs that are on the town property should be removed.
John would like to see a hiking trail sign at the road side for trail identification.  John reported that he set up a booth at old home day and had 19 people sign up to volunteers for future trial maintenance.

John also reported that two college students for UNH are doing a habitat assessment project for their semester long project and have chosen our trail system to study.  

John contacted Matt Swain regarding the gravel for the landing area/parking lot for the trails.  They will go out next week and discuss this project, John estimates the cost at about $600 to do a little area to park.  John will report back at the next meeting with the information about parking and also is planning to meet with the boy scouts who have helped get the trails ready and present them with an award.

Hopkinson Hill Land


Chair Crosby gave a brief update the he spoke to Don Berry at LRCT and they are trying to figure out what the family is asking for the land, because it has been reported that the family wants to sell it the a conservation entity.  
New Business

John reported that he spoke to someone at InkMill and they have an EPS map and wondered if it may be a GPS conversion.  John would also like to get the trail information on the town web site.
Mail and Correspondence


Chair Crosby signed the NH Fish and Game small grant application for the brush hogging on the Eastman Hill Property (Virgina Hutton Trail).
Adjourn


At 8:05pm, Chair Crosby made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Mary Ahlgren all were in favor. 

Respectfully submitted

Katy Wells; Secretary 

